## **Ministry for Primary Industries** Manatū Ahu Matua



OIA16-0620 OIA16-0621 OIA16-0622

**Graham Carter** c/- FYI website

Dear Graham Carter

## OFFICIAL INFORMATION ACT REQUEST

I refer to your three official information requests dated 19 October 2016. You requested:

- The name of the Director Compliance and confirmation if this person is a former FIB officer
- Dave Turner's was involvement in establishing new marine reserves
- The requirements for anchoring of scallop fishing vessels and the role of your magazine in influencing these requirements.

You will be aware from the correspondence you have already received that Stephanie Rowe is the Director Compliance. If by 'FIB' you mean the Fishing Industry Board, this body was disestablished 1 October 2002 and I can confirm that Ms Rowe was not an officer of the Fishing Industry Board.

As Dave Turner is the Director of Fisheries Management, his responsibilities include MPI's role in the administration of marine reserves. Given the vagueness of your request, MPI considers it does not meet the requirements of due particularity under s12(2) of the Official Information Act.

I note that the regulations closing of a number of scallop fisheries to commercial fishing were enacted in 1999. Commercial vessels may anchor on their dredges in these waters but cannot use the act of anchoring to take scallops without being in breach of the regulations.

Yours sincerely

Peter McCarthy Chief Legal Adviser

Office of the Director-General Legal Services

Pastoral House, 25 The Terrace PO Box 2526, Wellington 6140, New Zealand Telephone: 0800 00 83 33, Facsimile: +64-4-894 0300 www.mpi.govt.nz

Growing and Protecting New Zealand